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Leadership 

 

Leadership is very important for the continued success of our clubs. All lead-
ers start out as Lion members of a club.  Each club should have a Leadership 
Development Committee. This committee can set leadership goals, and a plan 
to complete the goals.  I am encouraging the clubs in our District to set up a 
Leadership Development Committee.   District 13 B has Global Leadership 
Team members who are willing to help  clubs. 
 
The dictionary defines leadership as “a person or thing that leads; guiding 
head.”  I know that we have many Lions in our District that would be good 
leaders.   
 
We should tell our prospective members that there are opportunities for 
them to become a leader in Lions as a member of the world’s largest organi-
zation. LCI has many courses on leadership such as; Effective Teams, Member 
Motivation, Conflict Resolution, Managing Change, Setting Goals, and Public 
Speaking. These are a few of the courses Lions can take online. 
 
Our District has a great Leadership Training in May each year that is well at-
tended.   And the past three years, there has been a Regional Lions Leader-
ship Institute, which many of our members  attended.  
 
I am asking all members to think about becoming a leader in your club, your 
zone and in your district. 

 

Governor Carolyn  

 

 
Ohio Lions 13-B  
Web site: 
www.ohiolionsoh2.org 
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The month of Octo-
ber has been very 
busy  for me. I have 
visited twelve clubs 
this month. 
 
With great regret 
Nova Lions have 
closed. After I met with the Nova Lions 
they decided they wanted to close the 
club.  Four of the five club members are in 
their late eighties and they did not want to 
try a membership event. This is not the 
outcome I was hoping for. 
 
In November, I will be visiting the follow-
ing clubs: Mohawk Lioness,  North Ridge-
ville, Bellevue, Vermillion, and Bucyrus. 

 
Lion Bill and I wish everyone a Happy 

Thanksgiving.  

Hello Lions of 13B! 
Well it’s been a busy 
Month of October and 
the year is going by fast. 
The Tiffin Lions Club 
has kept me busy with a 
super service project 
for our local community. We have com-
pleted the Morrison House deck project 
and it has turned out to be better than the 
original design. The residents are excited 
to be able to use the back yard again and 
it’s now safe for the children to occupy 
this area! A total of 7 Lions and one resi-
dent guest worked to accomplish this pro-
ject before winter sets in. A total of 552 
service hours went into finishing this pro-
ject. A plaque will be attached at a later 
date to dedicate this project to the late 
Past President Lion Pastor Terry Jones. 
 
Some might question what this has to do 
with the District, and I wanted to take this 
opportunity to say that I’m still a Lion at 
the Club level whenever I can support 
them.  Service Projects are the most im-
portant part of being a Lion. It not only 
helps people who need it, but also shows  
the community we are active and happy to 

give our time! Just maybe someone will 
see the message and want to join us! 
 
I have traveled about the District with 
my visitations and all the Lions are work-
ing hard. I’m impressed with all the time 
you as Lions are giving to the Communi-
ties. Keep going and don’t stop! See you 
soon! 
Vice Governor Steve Cochie 

Lions of 13B ITS FUN TO BE A LION! 
ITS GREAT TO BE A LION! 
Visitations are going well I have now vis-
ited 16 clubs so far with Zone visits to 
1,2,3 and 4 either just done or upcoming.  
 
I go to the second round of Council of 
governors on November 7th.  As a 2nd 
VDG, I'm not allowed to speak so those 
of you who know me know how easy 
that is for me! 
 
So far this year has been a good educa-
tion for me in regards to learning more 
about our clubs and meeting the wide 
spectrum of people dedicated to service 
in 13B. We have people from all back-
grounds all working together towards the 
betterment of our villages, burgs, cities 
and communities blending into something 
OUTSTANDING. Keep up the good 
work 13B!!! 
  
As some of you are aware, we are  GO-
ING to update our vision screening 
equipment from the Sure Shot to the 
Plus Optix machines. The biggest advan-
tage of this switch is EASE OF USE 1) 
Not as touchy on distance 2) Much 
shorter read time 3) Does both eyes at 
once as well as several other advantages, 
less false positives etc.  
 
We are asking each club to please con-
sider a donation of $250 or more, we 
also hope to have a matching grant with 
a goal to purchase  four machines. Every 
club  meeting the $250 donation goal will 
get a Special Vision Patch----PERSONAL 
DONATIONS will also be accepted.  I 
would love to see 100% participation on 
this project. If $250 is too much, send 
what you can or at least pass the hat and 
send a few dollars, it all adds up! My 

1st VDG Steve 

DG  Carolyn 
SION PROBLEMS by screening pre-school 
age children. We are knights of the 
blind !!! Let us accept the challenge. 

  
Thank You for the opportunity to serve--
GREG Hess 
 

Fellow Lions, 
  Although convention is several months 
away, April 15, 16, & 17 to be exact, I am 
already working with Governor Carolyn 
as we prepare to celebrate all the accom-
plishments you and your clubs will have 
had by then.  
 
Part of our plans includes a Power Point 
slide show of your clubs activities during 
the banquet meals. I am asking all of you 
to keep this in mind as you go through the 
year and please take some pictures of 
your Lions in action. Later in the year I 
will ask you to send those pictures to me, 
preferably in a digital format. 
  
We are planning an exciting convention 
and hope you will plan to attend. I will 
continue to provide more updates and 
information on what you will have the 
opportunity to participate in this coming 
April. 
 
Convention Chair, Kenny Schuck 

2nd VDG Greg 

 
The District pricing to 
clubs and colors avail-
able are the same as 
last year: 6-1/2" poin-

settias are $8.50 and 8-1/2" poin-
settias are $16.50. Pinehaven 
Greenhouse is our supplier with 
pick ups available beginning No-
vember 30. Deliveries can be ar-
ranged for larger club orders. 
Club order forms and complete 
details will be sent out before the 
end of October and full informa-
tion will be in the November 
newsletter.  
 
Proceeds fund a number of dis-
trict projects and we encourage 
clubs to be involved.  

Convention Request 
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I am asking for your help in getting the message out to the Governors on your Council about the 2017 International Convention 
that will be held in Chicago, Illinois. I have attached our volunteer form that I am asking that you forward on to the Governors so 
they in turn can send it out to their districts.  
 
I am Council Chairman Steve Anton from District 1-A in Multiple District 1, Illinois. I have been appointed the Volunteer Chairman 
for the 100th Lions Clubs International Convention. The host committee has already been hard at work for two years planning this 
convention and now is the time to start to recruit our volunteers.  
 
With your help in sending out the attached flier I can add the volunteers name and position to our list. I will in turn begin contact-
ing them with information about the convention and the part that they will play. Lions Clubs International is expecting in access of 
40,000 Lions in attendance. The committee feels that we will need somewhere close to 2,000 volunteers. As you can tell we need 
the help of every Lion that can give a few precious hours of their time. Won't you please on the front line for me and send this flier 
to your council so that they in turn can send it to their district. 
 
Thank you for your help with this task and I am looking forward to meeting you as Chicago and the World comes to "Celebrate 
100 Years of Service". 
 
Lion Steve Anton 
Council Chairman, MD-1 
santonlions@comcast.net 
(708-514-4215) Cell 
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CENTENNIAL MEMBERSHIP AWARDS 

 
 
LCI’s three fiscal year (2015-16, 2016-17, 2017-18) Centennial Celebration includes special centennial membership awards for 
members and for clubs. 

 

 
CENTENNIAL MEMBERSHIP AWARDS FOR MEMBERS 

 
Sponsor a new member. Be immediately recognized as a Centennial Sponsor and receive a Limited Edition pin and 
certificate. Your new Lion will receive a special Centennial member pin rather than the one usually given to new mem-
bers. 
Earn the Silver Centennial Lion award when your new member remains in good standing for 1 year and a day. Silver 
Centennial Lions will be recognized by a Limited Edition Silver Centennial pin and certificate, and by having your name 
featured on the LCI Centennial website. 
 
It gets better!  Earn the Gold Centennial Lion award once your new member remains in good standing for 2 years 
and a day. In addition to previous recognition, you will be recognized by a Limited Edition Gold Centennial pin and cer-
tificate, and with recognition at area forums and district conventions. 
 
AND, when your new member remains active for 3 years and a day, you earn the Diamond Centennial Lion award. 
In addition to previous recognition, you will receive a Limited Edition Diamond Centennial pin and certificate, featured 
with fellow achievers in LION Magazine, photo on LCI Centennial website, and recognition at LCI’s International Con-
vention and area forums and district conventions. 

 

The same award progression happens if you help to organize a new club. 

CENTENNIAL MEMBERSHIP AWARDS FOR CLUBS 
 
Clubs can become Premier Centennial Lions Clubs either by: 

• Inducting at least 3 new members during one of the 3 fiscal years of the Centennial Celebration and having 
those members those members remain active for 2 years and a day  -  OR 

• Sponsoring a new Lions club during any one of the 3 fiscal years with that club remaining active and in good 
standing for 2 years and a day 

 
Premier Centennial Lions Clubs will be recognized with: 

• A Limited Edition banner patch 
• Club name on the LCI Centennial website 
• Recognition at International convention, area forums and district conventions 

 
Should your club induct at least 3 new members in each of the 3 fiscal years of the Centennial Celebration with those 
new members remaining active throughout the Centennial Celebration, 
 
-- AND -- Sponsor a new club during one of the 3 fiscal years with that club remaining active and in good standing for 
at least a year and a day, --THEN --your club becomes a World Class Centennial Lions Club and will be honored 
accordingly. 
 
Lion Ann Miller, 13B GLT Coordinator 
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2015 District 13 B Lions, Lioness & Leos 

Holiday Poinsettia Sale Order Form  
 

Club Name: 

 
 

•6-1/2” pots with 5-7 blooms cost $8.50 each Colors: red, white, pink, marbled 

•8-1/2” pots as above and also tri-color with 3 of the 4 above colors for $16.50 each. 

(Additional 8-1/2“ colors need to be confirmed by greenhouse – Bridget @ 440-934-5948)  

 
Checks should be made out to District 13-B Poinsettia Sale and sent along with a copy of the order to Lion Ann Miller 
(13-B Sale Chair) at the address below. No orders are to be placed directly with Pinehaven. She will forward order cop-
ies to Pinehaven Garden Center and checks to Cabinet Treasurer Dave Omlor. No money should be paid directly to the 
greenhouse. Pick-ups may be scheduled beginning November 30. You MUST bring along a copy of club order when 
picking up.  All orders need to be entered by Dec. 4    Contact Lion Ann with any questions. 
  

Pinehaven Garden Center  Lion Ann Miller 
Attn: Bridget    1514 Twp. Rd. 1173 
39424 Detroit Road   Ashland, Oh 44805 
Avon, Ohio 44011   Home 419-289-0638  Cell 419-651-6470 
      babba4ajm@gmail.com  
 

District 13B Lions, Lioness & Leos 

Pot size Color Qty Sold Cost 
Each 

QxC= 
Total 

Order 
total 
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2015 District 13-B Poinsettia Sale Information: 
 
 
To receive Lion’s pricing, ALL orders must be placed through a Lions,  Lioness, or Leo Club.  A club may 
place several orders designating different pick up dates. Forward orders either by mail or email to Lion Ann 
Miller. She will forward copies to Pinehaven Garden Center and to CT Dave Omlor. Place all orders by De-
cember 4 to allow Pinehaven to set aside sufficient flowers to fill all of our requests. 
To prevent delivery mix-ups, Club must take an order copy when making the flower pick-up, or, the order 
cannot be filled until someone from the club emails one. Lion Ann Miller should also be able to forward in-
formation in an emergency.  
 
No money is needed when flowers are picked up as no money is to be paid directly to Pinehaven who will 
bill the District for total sales. CT Dave will have a copy of all club orders. Club checks should be made out 
to DISTRICT 13B POINSETTIA SALE. Either forward check to Lion Ann when sending her your club order – 
or if paying after delivery, send check with a copy of the club order to CT Dave. Lion Ann will coordinate all 
club orders with Pinehaven and will forward all checks received to CT Dave. 
 
Clubs are expected to forward to District 13B $8.50 for each 6-1/2” poinsettia sold and $16.50 for each 8-
1/2” poinsettia sold. This money goes into the Poinsettia Sale Account from which a number of District pro-
jects and activities are funded. 
 
Clubs may begin scheduling flower pick-ups beginning November 30. Bridget at Pinehaven will have a copy of 
your club order and your club needs to coordinate the pick-up time with her. If your club is making several 
pick-ups, you will need to have a completed order form for each pick-up. It is too confusing for everyone to 
attempt to pick up “split” orders. 
 
Pinehaven is willing to schedule a delivery to your club if your order totals a minimum of $250. Delivery cost 
is extra and this money IS the direct responsibility of the club to Pinehaven Garden Center and should be 
paid with the delivery. 

 

If your club is also using this poinsettia sale as a fund raising activity, you may want to create your own order 

form using the pricing you have established. 
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2015  

POLK LIONS CLUB  

HOLIDAY NUT 

SALE 
 

1 pound packages $8.50 each1 pound packages $8.50 each1 pound packages $8.50 each1 pound packages $8.50 each    
    

----Cinnamon Sugar AlmondsCinnamon Sugar AlmondsCinnamon Sugar AlmondsCinnamon Sugar Almonds    
----Honey Roasted Whole CashewsHoney Roasted Whole CashewsHoney Roasted Whole CashewsHoney Roasted Whole Cashews    
----Salted Deluxe Mixed NutsSalted Deluxe Mixed NutsSalted Deluxe Mixed NutsSalted Deluxe Mixed Nuts    

----Salted Whole Deluxe CashewsSalted Whole Deluxe CashewsSalted Whole Deluxe CashewsSalted Whole Deluxe Cashews    
    

Order Deadline:  Monday November Order Deadline:  Monday November Order Deadline:  Monday November Order Deadline:  Monday November 
30, 201530, 201530, 201530, 2015    

    
    

Orders will be available for delivery Orders will be available for delivery Orders will be available for delivery Orders will be available for delivery 
during the week of December 6during the week of December 6during the week of December 6during the week of December 6thththth....    

    
Telephone orders please call:Telephone orders please call:Telephone orders please call:Telephone orders please call:    

    

Lion Janet Hoffman   216Lion Janet Hoffman   216Lion Janet Hoffman   216Lion Janet Hoffman   216----225225225225----2867286728672867    
OROROROR    

Lion Doris Welch   419Lion Doris Welch   419Lion Doris Welch   419Lion Doris Welch   419----945945945945----2411241124112411    
    
    

Shipping charges may applyShipping charges may applyShipping charges may applyShipping charges may apply    
 



10  

 

HAYESVILLE   LIONS   CLUB 
 
 
 

PANCAKE & SAUSAGE SUPPER 
 

Saturday, November 7, 2015 
4 – 7 P.M. 

Stone Lutheran Church 
 
 

Proceeds to Community Betterment 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

WHOLE HOG SAUSAGE SALE 

 
Saturday, November 14, 2015 

8:30 a.m. - Noon 
Hillsdale Arts & Crafts Festival 

 
$3.00 per pound - Bulk  
$3.50 per pound - Stuffed 

 
Pre-Sale Orders 

Phone 419-368-4137 
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fgott@ashlandscales.com  or any Ashland Noon Lion 
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Pancake Breakfast 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

All you can eat pancakes 
Sausage, fruit & drink included 

 
Saturday November 21, 2015 

 

Rowsburg Lions Club 

Community Center 

Serving 7:00 am to 11:00 am 

Adults - $5.00 Children 4 to 10 - $2.50 

Proceeds to be used for 

Community Service 
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BIG TEN GAME 

O.S.U. /MICH. STATE 

NOV.- 21st 2015 

 
SUPER SUB SALE. 
SPONSORED BY THE 

PLYMOUTH AREA LIONS CLUB 
 

THE MONEY MADE FROM THIS 
 

PROJECT WILL BE USED TO PURCHASE 
 

GLASSES FOR THOSE IN NEED 
 

                            
 THIS SUB IS MADE ON AN 8” BUN MEAT , & CHEESE 

         THE PRICE IS ONLY $4.00 ea. 
                  AND THEY CAN BE DELIVERED ON NOV. 19, 20 OR 21st  
                                                             A FIRST DOWN EVERY TIME, WITH A LIONS CLUB SUB. A FIRST DOWN EVERY TIME, WITH A LIONS CLUB SUB. A FIRST DOWN EVERY TIME, WITH A LIONS CLUB SUB. A FIRST DOWN EVERY TIME, WITH A LIONS CLUB SUB. 

 
                  

PLACE YOUR ORDER WITH ANY LION, OR CALL: 
LIONS *JEDD OR JILL DONNENWIRTH 419-687-5854 

JOHN GARRETT 419-571-3895 * DON BARNTHOUSE 419-687-9115 

    
IN SHELBY CONTACTIN SHELBY CONTACTIN SHELBY CONTACTIN SHELBY CONTACT 

LIONS MINDY BIGLOW @ 419-571-1516 * OR LION JOHN RITCHY 419-347-2074 
Thank you for your support , 

The PLYMOUTH AREA LIONS CLUB 
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REPUBLIC LIONS 26TH ANNUAL GUN RAFFLE 

SATURDAY NOVEMBER 28TH, 2015 

3 BIG RAFFLES 
Need NOT Be Present to WIN 

 

#1 - Main Gun Raffle Ticket - $10 Donation 

Glock Model 43 - 9 mm     Rossi 45 Long Colt Lever Action 

Taurus 4510 Judge      Remington 870 12 Ga. 

CVA Buckhorn Value Pak 50 Cal.    Savage 220 - 20 Ga. Bolt Action 

Mossberg 500 Turkey / Deer Combo 12 Ga.  Marlin 45 - 70 Lever Action 

Remington Model 783 - 223 Cal.    Ruger 1911 - 45 ACP 

For every 80 tickets over 800 the next gun on the list will be added. 

     

#2 - Grand Prize Raffle Ticket - $5 Donation 

$1500 CASH 
1 Winning Ticket Drawn at 10:30 pm 

 

#3 - Premier Bonus Guns Raffle Ticket - $5 Donation 

Smith & Wesson - M&P 15 Tactical Rifle  PLUS   Henry Big Boy 45 Colt Deluxe Engraved 

1 Winning Ticket Drawn at 10:45 pm 
 

JOIN US FOR THE DRAWING PARTY 

At The Former Republic School Gym 
Gun winners present will receive $25 Bonus   REFRESHMENTS & SNACKS AVAILABLE 
 
NO ADMITTANCE UNDER 18    NO Admission Fee @ the door 
 
Need Main Gun Raffle Ticket to enter   No Coolers Please  
 

Doors open at 6 pm - First gun drawn at 7 pm. 
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Past, Present and Future 

Ashland Noon 

After an enjoyable October schedule of 
speakers, it's rose sale time for the Ash-
land Noon Club. As our only fund raiser, 
we rely on the proceeds to fund all of our 
projects this year.  
We are offering a dozen long stem boxed 
roses delivered November 20th for 
$19.00. Contact any Noon Lion member 
t o  o r d e r ,  o r 
email fgott@ashlandscales.com and a 
member will contact you.  
 
November speaker topics include astron-
omy, the Shriner Hospital, and Ashland 
ACCESS. All Lions and guests are wel-
come to join us for lunch and fellowship 
Thursdays at noon. 
 

Ashland Evening 
 

The final roadside clean-up for 2015 was 
held on  October 6. Eight Lions picked up 
13 bags of trash. Lion Ron Hofer found a 
$5 bill along the road. The money was 
turned into the Club treasurer. Thanks to 
all the Lions who helped. 
 

Bascom 

 
On October 6th twenty-two Lions and 
visitors enjoyed a “great” beef stew din-
ner. The ladies of the church had a chal-
lenge keeping the bowls filled. 
 
Tim Heiserman, born and raised in the 
Bascom - Amsden area and now living in 
Tiffin was the speaker. Representing him-
self as an International maintenance con-
sultant, his message centered on 
“Preventative Maintenance” - the how and 
why companies plan and schedule this 
important phase of their work day. 
 
 The speaker’s job allows him to travel to 
many different countries around the 
world. He spoke briefly on some of the 
various places that his job has taken him 
to. 
 
Lion President Duane King presented Im-
mediate Past President Dave Dundore 
with a gift from the Lions International 
sent to all Immediate Past Presidents. Af-

ter much unwrapping, Dave was able to 
find his gift, a new pair of shoes. Lions  
 
Lions International believes that Past 
Presidents had taken so many steps during 
their year as President that they wore out 
a pair of shoes. So they were sending all 
Past Presidents a new pair of shoes! 
 

Bucyrus 
 

Tuesday, Nov. 17th is the date for the 
“Together Tuesdays” at Crossroads Can-
dle Factory (gift shop) and Cooper’s Mill 
Apple Butter and Jellies (also other food 
and OSU items).  People presenting the 
coupon at the time of purchase will allow 
the club to make 10% on the sale.  See 
coupon in newsletter for location of the 
stores. 
 
The Bucyrus Lions have had a very busy 
fall season.  It started off with the most 
successful quarter auction that they have 
had yet.  Christi Crall was in charge of 
organizing and getting vendors for this 
event.  Debbi Gifford was in charge of the 
food for the supper preceding the auction.  
Sean Leuthold was again the auctioneer.  
Most of the members were involved in 
getting donations from businesses and 
working on the night of the auction. 
 
Linda Spiegel and Cheryl Luidhardt were 
in charge of the Bucyrus “Trick and See” 
station at the Linda Friend Memorial 
Spooktacular event which is named after a 
deceased member.  This was held at 
Aumiller Park with children taking hay-
rides, decorating pumpkins and visiting 
candy stations.   The Bucyrus Club held a 
drawing for a boy’s bicycle and a girl’s 
bicycle after giving out candy. PDG Terry 

and Linda Spiegel and Joy Hillis manned 
the station. 
 
PCC Jeff and Joy Hillis and PDG Terry and 
Linda Spiegel judged about 20 Peace Post-
ers at Bucyrus Middle School, choosing 1st, 
2nd and 3rd place winners.  On Oct. 27th 
there was a reception for participants, 
their parents and Bucyrus Lions Club 
members.   Members Ray Fankhauser, 
Cheryl Luidhart, Linda Spiegel and Chris-
tina Fox attended.  District Cultural Ac-
tivities Chair Joy Hillis made the presenta-
tions. 

 
Now the club is preparing for the upcom-
ing chicken dinner drive-thru on Nov. 10th.  
Christi Crall prepared tickets and Debbi 
Gifford and Cheryl Luidhardt are making 
arrangements and all members are selling 
tickets and will be working the night of 
the event.  Pre-sale tickets are available 
until Nov. 3rd. 
 

Castalia 
 

The first meeting in October was the pig 
roast, which is very popular with the 
membership. We had one guest, Lion Dan 
Rohrbacher from the Lorain Lions Club. 
 
The Castalia Lions Student of the Month 
for September was Kathy Bath and for 
October it was Jacob Lehrer as reported 
by Lion Gene.  
 
The Castalia Lions Halloween Parade and 
Party was held October 28 for the kids of 
our community. The hayride portion of 
the event had to be cancelled due to 
threating weather conditions. We had 
over 200 children show for the evening of 
costumes, candy, cider, and donuts. I'm 
sure the kids enjoyed the result of all your 
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Past, Present and Future 
.job by Lion Joe and his group. 
  
The Castalia Lions Club has put on this 
event for 50 plus years. (Lion Joe would 

like to add a special thanks to the student 
judges, Becca Denman, Paige Black, Con-
nor Swartz, and Zach Schoen / the Great 
Margaretta High Marching Band for enter-
taining the kids prior to the costume judg-
ing. Thanks to Lion President Kevin for 
doing his usual excellent job as master of 
ceremonies.) 
 
 The Christmas Sign Group reports that 
the Christmas Sign will be hung across the 
Duck Pond after Thanksgiving. They will 
schedule a work session to be announced 
at one of our November meetings. 
 
The Castalia Lions Club donated $250.00 
toward the new girls locker room at Mar-
garetta High School. 
 

Clyde 

 
.In  August, the Kelly Miller Circus was a 
great success for the club only with the 
community’s support.  
 
A couple of club members assisted the 
Bellevue Lions Club with their annual 
Broom sale. Recently,  Norwalk Lion Art 
Palmer instructed Bellevue members at a 
recent meeting on TIPS training.   
 
On October 2nd the first WHITE CANE 
DAY was held for the Clyde community 
and deemed  another success due to the 
community support. A huge THANK 
YOU to the Tiffin Lions for donating some 
of their cane day receptacles for the 
event. All donations will support the 

Lorain Vision Center.  
O November 2nd    the club will be host-
ing a  Zone 1 meeting with several district 
officers attending.  
 
The club has increased membership 
by three since the beginning of the 
2015/16 club year. 
 

Fremont 
 

 Before introducing the SJCC Students of 
the Month, Tim Cullen explained the 
process for choosing a Student of the 
Year from each school to receive a schol-
arship from our Lions Club. 
 
This month's students were Seniors 
Katherine Magnuson and Christian Smith. 
We donated $100 each in order to help 
send both of these students to the Ameri-
can Legion Buckeye State week.  
 
Both Katie and Christian are exceptional 
in their school activities and community.  
 
Katie will be attending Tiffin University or 
Mount Vernon Nazarene University, earn 
a PH.D. in Forensic Psychology, become 
an FBI agent/profiler and write a book.  
 
Christian will either attend Ohio State 
University or Toledo University To study 
for Civil Engineering. 
 
Our Christmas party will be on December 
15th  at Terra. There will be no meeting 
that day so the Students of the Month will 
double up on December 1st . More infor-
mation to follow for the party. 
 

Two new members, Irma Celestino and 

Chris Fiegl, were approved by the Direc-

tors and will be installed at the November  

3rd  meeting. Also at the November 3rd 

meeting another new member needs to be 

approved. 

Hayesville 

Hayesville reports the following activities 

• Nov. 13, The “Good Program” pres-
entation at the Elementary School, 
8:45 am 

•  Nov. 13, Sausage weighing, 6:30 pm, 
Hefflefingers, the prices are $3 and 
$3.50 per poun            

The club is ordering ONE TON of sau-
sage, many workers are needed. 
•  Nov. 14, Sausage sale at HHS Craft 

Show. 
•  Nov.19, Dinner Meeting. Stone Lu-

theran, 7 pm, Membership Nite and 
prepare fruit baskets, 

•  The chickens the Club purchased at 
the fair have lost their feathers and 
will be  auctioned at this meeting.      

• Dec. 17, Regular Meeting, 7 pm 

• Hayesville HUM, Christmas Dinner. 
The usual White Elephant gift ex-
change is planned, so bring some 
good stuff. 

•  Jan. 3, First FOLLIES practice. 
 

Norwalk 

 
The Piggy Back Foundation Director Lisa 
Hiler sent a thank you for the $500 dona-
tion.  We also received a thank you from 
Norwalk Catholic Charities for the $100 
donated and from the Norwalk High 
School Music Boosters for our donation.   
 
September eyeglass cases were a total of 
$1009.  Lion Art Pember did the Tips 
Training for the Clyde Lions who had 15 
members in attendance.  Next Zone 
Meeting is Nov. 16th in Vermilion. 
 
  The Board approved a funding request 
for $2000 for an Autorefractor for the 
Esteli Eye Clinic, the one originally pur-
chased 5 years ago has broken and unable 
to be repaired.  The Board was informed 
that of the $12000 that was available for 
discretionary requests $7200 had been 
spent to date.   
 
A request for funding from Habitat was 
tabled since we recently gave them the 
Parade Raffle Receipts.  We had $500 in 
the budget for the Salvation Army so that 
was sent in response to a request for 
funds.   
 
The Club had a presentation by Mary 
Church about an Inclusive Playground that 
she is proposing for the area beside the 
Lion’s Park behind the Rec.  It is a very 
ambitious project with an initial price tag 
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Norwalk Continued 

of $800,000.  There was thought that by 
doing work with city employees the cost 
could be reduced.  They asked the club to 
perform the task of money handling think-
ing we were a 501c3 group, since we are 
not we sent the request to the Lions Dis-
trict Philanthropy Committee of which 
Doug Gates is a member. 
 

Old Fort 
 

 The Old Fort board of directors do-
nated        
•  $50 for half a page in the sports pro-

gram. 
•  $95 for one quarter page in the year 

book.  

•  $100 to Trunk or Treat at the Old 
Fort Elementary. 

• $150 to the Old Fort Flames for Hal-
loween Parade. 

• $100 for Veteran’s Day goody bags at 
K-6 assembly Nov. 11th 1:30 pm pub-
lic invited. 

  
Instead of picking any one day to help out 
it would be better if 2 or 3 of us went 
each night.  This works best for them just 
like it does for us at the fair.   Tiffin is very 
appreciative for the help.  Your service 
will count as a make-up for a missed 
meeting on or after Oct. 20 
  
Our annual Lions Peace Poster contest 
was held. The top two winners out of 
seven entries were: 
1st  $50  Grace Deanda – daughter 
of Mark and Alicia 
2nd $30 Amy Corfman – son 
of Daniel and Fayanne 
 

Ontario 

 
On October 17, the Ontario Lions Club 
hosted the annual Fall Pancake Day at the 
Ontario High School and are happy to 
report another Success and couldn't have 
done it without the help of our very own 
Miss Ontario (Ashley Blevins) 

          

 
 
On October 20th. Past President Lion 
Millie Keith performed the induction of 
Lion Randy Boyce along with his sponsor, 
Lion Ray Chase. Welcome Lion Randy to 
the Ontario Lions Club. 

 
 

Perrysville 

 
President Carolyn introduced and wel-
comed Zone Chair J J Bittinger at the Oc-
tober 11th meeting. Zone Chair J J. stated 
that the Zone 8 Social will be at 6:00 p.m., 
February 20, 2016 at Trinity in Ashland 
and the theme will be The Roaring Twen-
ties!  
 
A thank you card was read from the Asso-
ciation of Churches in regards to our do-
nation of the profit from the September 
luncheon to Helping Hands.  
 
November meal profit will be send to the 

Pilot Dog Building Fund.  We hope to plan 
a trip to Pilot Dog after the first of the 
year. 

October 21st  will be a busy 
day.  We will hold our  first Pre-School Eye 
screening at New Hope in Loudonville, 
and that evening we will hold a Board 
meeting at the Cove in Perrysville. 

 
 

We will hold the Halloween Costume 
judging October 31, 2015 at 4:00 p. m. at 
t h e  C o m m u n i t y  C e n t e r .

 

 
The Clothing Drive again this year No-
vember 16 thru 30.  We will place boxes at 
the Bank and the Fire Department. 
 
We will check the Christmas lights  No-
vember 14  at 2:00 p.m. 
 
At the October 21st meeting,   PDG Dana 
thanked everyone that helped with Eye 
screening.  15 children were screened and 
4 were referred.  The teacher was very 
excited about the project and stated that 
we could come back next year. 
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Plymouth 

 
Plymouth Lions conducted their first pre-
school vision screening in September.  
Thanks to PDG Sonny Barker and Joan 
from the Crestline Club for guiding us 
thru this project.  We also conducted a 
blood drive, a highway pick-up, and as-
sisted residents at Crestwood Care Cen-
ter in handing out candy for Trick-or-
Treat. 
 
Our Student of the Month Program has 
resumed and we hosted P.H.S. seniors 
Laura Grube, Kendall Sanders, Ben Hawk 
and Grant Weltlin and their families at our 
October dinner meeting. 
 
The following donations were approved: 
$50 for the new Pilot Dog training facility 
in Columbus, $100 to Project Lifesaver to 
help sponsor the 5K/10K race at Charles 
Mill on December 12, $450 for the Com-
munity Christmas Food Basket Program, 
and $500 for the new Plymouth High 
School athletic complex. 
 
     Our annual Sweetest Day Rose Sale 
was a success with members selling 485 
doz. over the course of 2-days. The re-
maining 15 doz. roses were donated to 
area nursing homes. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Republic 
 

The October 12th  meeting of the Republic 
Lions was held in the Town Hall. 
 
378 chicken halves worked out right for 
the Chicken BBQ.  It is recommended to 
have same number of halves next year.  
 

The  November 3rd Zone Advisory meet-
ing, that Republic hosted was at Fat Heads 
restaurant. 
 
 Lion Nick relayed a thank you from the 
Republic Food Pantry for the $250.00 
donation. 
 
 We then discussed the Gun Raffle and 
Pop Corn Balls. 
 

Sandusky 
 

On October 12th, the Sandusky Lions Club 
joined forces with the Erie County Sher-
iff’s Department to spread the word about 
Project Lifesaver at the North Coast Sen-
ior Fest held at the Kalahari Convention 
Center in Sandusky.  Hundreds of local 
seniors attend this event to get the latest 
information on resources available in the 
Sandusky area.   
 
Our October Students of the Month are 
Hailey Darr and John Zurra from Perkins 
High School.  Hailey is going to pursue a 
degree in graphic design and film making 
while John has already enlisted in the 
United States Marine Corp. and plans to 
make that his career.  Congratulations to 
both Hailey and John – we wish them 
great success in their future endeavors! 
 
The speakers for our October club meet-
ings brought a wealth of knowledge for 
our members.  Scott Schell from the San-
dusky Main Street Association spoke 
about what the association has planned for 
the downtown Sandusky area in the near 
future.  Dave Taylor, Executive Director 
of the Sandusky State Theatre shared all of 
the wonderful upcoming events and pro-
grams on tap at the historic theatre.  So 
much to look forward to in the Sandusky 
area! 
 
On Saturday, October 31st, the Sandusky 
Lions Club will be working the Spare a 
Life Bowling Tournament at Star Lanes in 
Sandusky. This is the largest fundraiser for 
our Blind Fund.  In addition to working 
the event, our club members will be mak-
ing delicious baked goods for the ever 
popular bake sale.   
 
Beginning with our Board Meeting on No-
vember 4th, the Sandusky Lions Club will  
 

now be meeting at the Sandusky Eagles 
Club, located on Perkins Avenue.  Our 
club would like to thank the Sandusky 
Amvets for their kindness and hospitality 
during our time with them. 
 
Our club has many events and projects on 
tap for November and December.  It will 
be another busy, yet wonderful holiday 
season for the Sandusky Lions Club! 
 

Sycamore 

 
The Zone 5 Social was September 12th  in 
Bucyrus.  Steaks were good.  Everyone 
grilled their own steaks.  We played bingo 
after the meal. 
 
We had our annual Steak Fry at the Syca-
more Fire House on September 28th. 

 
The club voted to once again watch the 
fair gates at the Seneca County Fair in 
2016. 
 
Peace Posters are being prepared at  our 
local school.  We look forward to seeing 
the posters designed by the school chil-
dren.  This year's theme is "Share Peace". 
 

Tiffin 

 
In October, ten Tiffin Lions and one resi-
dent built a deck at the back of the Morri-
son House on Perry Street.  552  hours of 
labor and $2566.00 completed steps and 
deck.  During next spring’s yard clean up, 
the deck will be checked for any repairs 
or touch up.  A  ceremony and plaque will  
then dedicate the structure in memory of 
the late President Lion Terry Jones. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Past, Present and Future 
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Tiffin continued 
A Lions Bus outing to the casino in Co-
lumbus was enjoyed by all.  Profit from the 
trip and a memorial donation were com-
bined to equal $1,000.00 and donated to 
Project Lifesaver. 
 
The Quint Club ( Lions, Rotary, Opti-
mists, Kiwanis, Altrusa)  met on October 
27th to share project information and net-
work. Six Lions were in attendance. 

 

On September 14, the “Good” program 

was presented to the students of Noble 

school. 

 

 

Past, Present and Future 
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District Governor Carolyn and Bill Brook 
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Doug and Linda Reynolds 

2nd Vice District Governor Greg Hess 
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1st  VDG Steve Cochie 


